
Dear colleagues, 
 
In the past months, new legal guidelines have led to continual changes being made regarding the 
tasks of the occupational health and safety team. In addition to this, a clear expansion of research 
infrastructures with numerous conversion and construction activities has also had an effect on the 
unit. In order to meet the new requirements in the future in a good and responsible manner, the 
University Executive Board, the unit’s staff members, and the staff council have agreed and 
developed a new organizational structure. This new structure will be responsible for guaranteeing 
the extremely high occupational health and safety standards at the University of Bremen in the 
future.  
 
Since November 1, 2020, all services concerning occupational health and safety will be carried out 
and answered for by the newly named Administrative Unit 02: Occupational Health and Safety and 
Environmental Protection. 
 
The unit will be split into three areas of focus, each of which will have a team leader. Trained staff 
will still be available to support and advise you in each of the three areas.  
 
The head occupational safety specialist Robert Crueger will lead the restructured Administrative Unit 
02, into which Administrative Unit 09 will be incorporated.  
 
You will soon be able to find contact persons, information, forms, and procedural explanations on 
the following website: www.uni-bremen.de/arbeitsschutz. 
 
Kind regards, 
Dr. Martin Mehrtens 
 

http://www.uni-bremen.de/arbeitsschutz

